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Dear West Green Family,  

 

We can’t wait to have all the children back at school with us on Monday 8th 

March. Spring is on its way, the sun is trying to peep out and there are daffodils 

poking their heads out in the Learning Garden, ready to be enjoyed by all the 

children.  

 

You should have received two letters by text detailing the reopening, and 

specifically guidelines around drop off and collection times. Please ensure you 

read these letters carefully. Once more the table below will show your child’s drop 

off and collection times and their gate. Please make sure you arrive exactly on 

time to avoid overlapping with other bubbles.  

 

Bubble Gate  Start Time Home Time Friday Collection 

Reception  Terront Road 9:05am 3:30pm 3:30pm  

Year 1  Woodlands Park 9:05am 3:30pm 12:30pm  

Year 2 Terront Road 9:05am 3:30pm 12:30pm  

Year 3  Woodlands Park 8:55am  3:25pm 12:25pm 

Year 4 Terront Road 8:55am  3:25pm 12:25pm 

Year 5  Woodlands Park 8:45am 3:20pm 12:20pm  

Year 6 Terront Road 8:45am 3:20pm  12:20pm 

 

Please note the last day of term will be Thursday 1st April and school will finish at the midday Friday 

closing times above for all children – including Reception who will finish at 12:30. 
 

Welcome! 

Please join us in extending a warm West Green welcome to some new staff and student 

teachers who will be joining us this half term. 

 

Reception – Jazine will be joining us for her teaching placement. She has already settled 

into the Reception class well and I’m sure the children will tell you all about her! 

 

Year 1 – Michelle will be joining us as the Year 1 teacher in Miss. McQuillan’s absence. She 

has worked with us at West Green before and is a great addition to our team. 

 

Year 2 – Ameenah will also be joining us for her teaching placement. You may have 

already spotted her online during Google Meets. 

 

Mandarin – Ivy will be joining us on Tuesdays and Wednesdays. She will teach the children 

Mandarin across the school and will also help in Year 5/6. You will have seen her on Google 

Classroom in the Mandarin videos.  

 

Borrowed Books and Equipment  

It was an absolute pleasure to be able to lend laptops to families and arrange book borrowing during 

the school closure. Please can you now help us by ensuring that all equipment or books borrowed 

from the school are returned on Monday 8th March. Can laptops please be put in a carrier bag 

labelled with your child’s name. Routers do not need to be returned. These can be kept at home and 

used until the end of the year.  

 

 

http://www.westgreen.haringey.sch.uk/
mailto:admin@westgreen.haringey.sch.uk


 

Secondary Admissions  

If your child is in Year 6 you should have received an admissions email offering you a Secondary place 

on 1st March. Please make sure you respond to this email in order to confirm your acceptance of the 

place at Secondary School – how exciting!  

 

Remote Learning Feedback Survey  

A really big thank you to all of our families who took part in our Remote Learning Survey. Our remote 

learning offer was something new that we worked incredibly hard on to ensure our pupils were 

receiving the best learning possible online. Feedback from the survey was shared but can also be 

found here: https://www.westgreen.haringey.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/Feedback-from-

our-Remote-Learning-Parental-Questionnaire.pdf  

 

Covid Testing  

Haringey has 3 rapid COVID-19 test sites for people who are not showing any signs of having the virus.  

The centres are at the following locations: 

 48 Station Road, Wood Green, N22 7TY 

 Tottenham Community Sports Centre, 701-703 High Road, Tottenham, N17 8AD 

 The Transmitter Tower, Alexandra Palace, Alexandra Palace Way, N22 7AY 

 

The days and hours of operation are as follows: 

 Monday: 8am to 4pm 

 Tuesday/Wednesday: 8am to 8pm 

 Thursday/Friday/Saturday: 8am to 4pm 

 Sunday: 10am to 2pm 

 

If you cannot attend a testing site You can order kits to test your household, childcare bubble or 

support bubble if at least one member: 

 is a school pupil 

 works in a school (this includes temporary workers or volunteers) 

 

There are different ways to access the home testing kits. One way is to collect the home testing kits 

from a PCR testing site in the borough. Those who are not able to collect home testing kits can place 

an order for them to be delivered to their home address. Those eligible to receive home testing kits 

can follow this link https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests which provides 

information on collection points and also gives the option of ordering the tests to be posted. This link 

takes you straight to a map with the collection points for home testing kits 

https://find-covid-19-rapid-test-sites.maps.test-and-trace.nhs.uk/. Please 

note that anyone collecting a home testing kit, can collect up to two kits. 

Each home testing kit contains 7 tests. 

 

Follow us on Facebook!  

Have you checked out our Facebook page? It is updated regularly with 

information, helpful links and pictures of the lovely things happening in 

school. Head on over and give us a follow!  

 

Have you been to the St. Ann’s Food Hub?  
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West Green had a magnificent online World Book Day on Thursday March 4th. Children dressed 

up, d participated in a carousel of book day activities and joined in for a live book day 

assembly. The costumes were AMAZING – well done West Green! 
Remember to save your costume and wear it to school on Friday 12th March 


